Minutes of MKHD U3A Executive Meeting of August 28th 2018

Present; Nick Wright, Mike Clark, Brenda Bingham, Ruth Livermore, Yvonne Jackson, Chris Olley, Anne Crerar (minutes).

Apologies: Linda Gresham, Diane Worland, Tessa Bidgood, Julie Allder, Jackie Spearpoint

Corrections and approval of last minutes:  

Item 9: Last line of final paragraph should read ‘ National Website’.

Item 10:  The penultimate paragraph should read that a separate email address will be set up for non-member enquiries.

The minutes were otherwise approved as a true record.  

Action points and matters from last meeting not raised elsewhere on the Agenda:

Items for DW follow-up re noise from next door and approval of the Microsoft Office software for JS to be carried forward in her absence.

Item 5: Group Leader Training to be carried forward to future meeting when more 

members present and more time available.

Item 9: Various points on the new membership form carried forward in JS’s absence.

Item 10: final paragraph – DW has agreed to take on with FG the updating of the website Both are away at the moment - this item to be carried forward.

Agenda Item 4.  Review of the last monthly meeting:

Despite the failure of the microphone the meeting was well received.  The speaker was interesting, with excellent slides and clear information.  75 members attended.

Agenda Item 5.  Sub-committee reports:

Only two reports due to TB/JA absences.

YJ (membership) reported that there are currently 568 members.  There have been 46 new members and 46 non-renewals this year.

YJ gave her apologies for the next meeting (holiday) and will be standing down at the next AGM for health reasons.

For interest groups there was nothing new to report not covered elsewhere on the agenda. No new interest groups have started and none have folded.

Agenda Item 6. Registration arrangements and newsletters at meetings: 
i)      At each monthly meeting 5 printed copies of the newsletter are available for potential new members who do have not received it by email or post.  These tend to get taken from the signing-in desk by other members for reasons as yet unclear.  (Action – NW to oversee the newsletters at the signing in table.)
ii)       There are currently 28 people who are not online and wish to have a paper copy of the newsletter. An up-to-date list of these people has been sent to the chair and LG. 

                  MC reported that a firm had contacted him about providing this service at

                  a cost of 58p per newsletter including postage and printing. It now costs us 

                  approximately £1 per copy in total. (Action - MC to pursue this further.)

iii)       More volunteers are needed on the signing-in desk.  Sue Baker and Paul Hunt are not always available, and this will be difficult particularly at busy times such as membership renewal in early 2019.
(A request will be made by the Chair at the next monthly meeting.  AC, BB and NW volunteered to help with signing-in going forward if needed)
 Agenda Item 7.Discussions with other U3As and reciprocal arrangements with KN:
CO circulated a list of basic principles for reciprocal arrangements with Kings Norton. These have been agreed with KNU3A.  JS has set up a pilot Circle Dancing group with its operation to be reviewed in 3 months. JS will be asking for an avc of £2 per session and there will be a maximum of 20 people allowed in the group. It will be held under the auspices of Moseley and Kings Heath and members from KNU3A will be able to take up any places unfilled.  Depending on the outcome of the review, this could be extended to other interest groups where membership tends to be low.

Agenda Item 8. University link update:
MC had circulated an attachment summarising this issue and he and RL have had had conversations with Rebecca Mitchell at Birmingham University.

To clarify what each organisation would want to get from such an arrangement: 

i) the university would like some mentoring for students and 

ii) advertising/promotion of some relevant events 
iii) U3A would like some input in terms of speakers and access to seminars etc for groups.

A further meeting will be held to firm up potential arrangements. It is possible that we might have an arrangement with other universities in the future. MC suggested that in future the committee might need a member to take responsibility for external liaison (universities and other U3As) and it might be suitable for a vice chair. 
(Action -MC will arrange to put in the newsletter the information about the links with the university and a request for expressions of interest in mentoring.)

Agenda Item 9. Privacy policy: 

NW had issued a first draft.  Several points arising: 

1) personal information can be updated via the website. 

2) The Beacon system that we are now using does not ask about special needs.  There was further discussion about whether it is appropriate to ask if people need support if we are not able to take any action on it. RL had drawn members’ attention to the equalities legislation and the fact that needs should be registered, and ‘reasonable adjustments made’.  Members felt that some adjustments were being made (see item 14 below). After discussion it was agreed that the decision in the previous meeting to include the request on the New Members form should be reversed as we were not aware of the Beacon form being different at that time.
(Action- NW to discuss with JS the membership application form. GDPR covers                                                                                           paper records as well as electronic ones and this need to be aligned. BB to discuss with FG the need to make reference to the privacy policy on our website.)
3) To be added to the privacy policy- the fact that people can ask for their details to be removed from our records at any time.

Agenda Item 10. Future meetings:
i)       For the December meeting it was decided that the choir should be requested to perform.(Action- MC to contact Graham Stroud) 

ii)       2019 AGM speaker - MC had contacted Lucy Hawking but had not yet had a reply. CO suggested Rachel Howell from Edinburgh University; she would be prepared to speak on sustainability at a monthly meeting
 (Action- discuss further at the September meeting.)
Agenda Item 11.  Responsibility for venues:   

This item to be carried forward in the absence of DW and TB. 
BB and RL will work together on the accessibility information relating to the venues.
Agenda Item 12. Photographs for the local and national U3A magazines: 

MC will ask in the newsletter for photos to be sent to him for our newsletter and the national one. He will also clarify the procedure for getting photos into the national newsletter.  (Action – MC)
Agenda Item 13.  Website safety:
MC reported that Birmingham City Council had blocked our website.  Decision made that, at this stage, we would not ask for it to be unblocked but that MC would discuss with Frank Gresham.   (Action- MC to discuss with FG)

Agenda Item 14.    Any other business:
i)       There have been problems at All Saints Hall with the hearing loop not working effectively. Steve Barstow at All Saints has agreed to prepare this next time in advance of our meeting. Members are to be reminded at the beginning of the meeting that they will need to adjust hearing aids accordingly.  (Action – Chair of the meeting.)
ii)       The next coach trip (the last this year) will go ahead as agreed at the last executive meeting.  That is, it will be self-funding. The group organizing the trips have notified the Chair of their intention not to carry out this task in 2019.
(Action- NW/MC to discuss with JA as Social Secretary and circulate the committee with any further information.)
iii)       LG has notified NW that she will be stepping down as minute-taker at the 2019 AGM.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday the 25th of September at 2 p.m. at Colmore Road Friends Meeting House. AC to bring refreshments.

